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4, Development Process Review — Focus on Development Community Priorities

Toby Seward provided a ppt presentation (attached) explaining a proposed process for
future Committee meetings and stated the development community priorities as follows:

o defining/improving timelines;

e decreasing perceived movement of goal posts; and

e striving to have experienced staff deal with enquiries and pre-application meetings.

Discussion followed respecting the types of enquiries staff receive (e.g. potential
development, foreclosure, various types of development permits, and development site
searches).

Committee’s comments/suggestions:

e Moving of goal posts occurs when the application is referred to other City
departments and more issues may then be identified. The fact that more issues
may be identified needs to be communicated in the pre-application meeting and
then followed-up with an email to the applicant.

e Counter staff need to provide consistent information and should place notes on file
to ensure consistency for future inquiries.

e Staff may need to have a defined cut-off point for how much information will be
provided at the counter (a checklist), prior to suggesting that a professional needs
to be hired for the application to proceed or implement a fee if information is
required in writing.

e The checklist could include a definition of why each item is required, so that the
applicant understands the complexity of each requirement.

Staff's comments:

o Wil provide a critical path for single-family permits to assist applicants with an
anticipated timeline.

e When residential Plan Checkers are not checking plans, they handle the
secondary suites backlog, cross-train with Building Inspectors, and learn
commercial plan checking.

o Staff are currently working on the next guide for Commercial Construction and
have recently completed a guide for Secondary Suites.

The Committee reviewed its mandate and objectives and agreed that they have been
meeting them. The consensus was to focus on the development community priorities
(timelines, changing requirements and experienced staff).

Staff will review the Subdivision Process at the next meeting, outlining improvements that
focus on timelines, changing requirements and experienced staff.

5.  NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 2013-May-14, 11:30 a.m., Service & Resource
Centre, Board Room.
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6. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.

e
T Kael

Bill McKay, Acting Chair
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